
 

 

The Board of Trustees of Kimberton Waldorf School is honored and delighted to 
introduce our new Dean of School, Dr. Brad Kershner. Please join us in welcoming 
Dean Kershner, his wife Simone, and their daughter Maitreya—who will be joining our 
sixth grade. The whole family is very excited to become a part of the KWS community. 
 
The Board of Trustees, in collaboration with the faculty and staff, worked diligently for 
the past few months in our search for a new Dean of School. The Dean Search 
Committee, comprised of five board members and five members of the faculty and staff, 
made a recommendation to offer the position of Dean of School to Dr. Kershner. The 
Board of Trustees then unanimously agreed to select Dr. Kershner, and he accepted 
with pleasure. He will be joining us on July 1. 
 
Brad obtained his bachelor’s degree in Philosophy from John Carroll University, his 
Multiple Subject Teaching Credential from San Francisco State University, his master’s 
degree in Philosophy of Religions from the University of Chicago, and finally his Ph.D 
from Boston College in Education in 2018.  
 
Brad is an experienced educator and school leader who has served as the Primary 
School Director at Conservatory Lab School, as the Principal of Codman Academy, and 
most recently as Head of Early School at Carolina Friends School. Brad is also an 
accomplished write and scholar, with numerous articles, book chapters, and conference 
papers, as well as his recently published book, Understanding Educational Complexity: 
Integrative Practices and Perspectives for 21st Century Leadership. 
 
Brad is looking forward to joining our school community as a leader who can help to 
nurture and honor what he describes as the “sacred legacy” of Waldorf education. In his 
words, he is “excited to join a close-knit community that nurtures, challenges, and 
supports young people through relationships of care and commitment,” and those of us 
who met Brad and his family during their visit to our campus are equally excited that 
they are joining us. 
 
You will be hearing more from Brad soon. He is eager to meet everyone at KWS as 
soon as possible. Until then, we hope you will share in our sense of joy and excitement 
that Brad and his family will be a part of our future at Kimberton Waldorf School! 
 


